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ASA SPORTS LEAGUES - WEEK 1 REVIEW
By Paul Major, Head of PE
What a fantastic start we’ve had to our ASA Sports Leagues this year! To make things 
even more exciting, we’ve revamped the leagues by introducing team names, logos, 
slogans, and descriptions - adding an extra layer of identity and pride for our students. 
And after Week 1, it’s safe to say the competition is already off to a thrilling start!
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KS1 FOOTBALL LEAGUE
A blistering start for the Iron Eagles, Rhinos Raiders, and Riptide Sharks, who all 
picked up maximum points with two wins each. The Crimson Cheetahs will be hungry 
for revenge next week as they look to get their first points on the board.
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BSB BULLDOG FOOTBALL LEAGUE
Four powerhouse teams kicked off the season in style, 
with players showcasing their skills for Manchester 
United, Bayern Munich, Barcelona, and Real Madrid. 
It’s Bayern Munich who lead the way after Week 1, with 
Cyprian Sasin topping both the league table and the 
goal-scoring charts.
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YEAR 3 AND 4 HANDBALL LEAGUE
The Turbo Toads set the pace early, led brilliantly by 
captain Savanah. They share top spot with Alex’s 
Bowser Blasters, thanks to a blistering debut from 
Daniel J, who netted five goals. The Mario Masters and 
Yoshi Yo-Yos will be determined to climb off the bottom 
next week and kick-start their season.
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YEAR 5 AND 6 HANDBALL LEAGUE
Three brand-new teams entered the BSB Handball World Cup, and the competition 
already looks fierce! Zack Major’s Newcastle Warriors started strong before tiring late 
in the day, while Cyprian Sasin’s Great Gods impressed with consistency throughout. 
The Madrid Oilers, captained by Keyan Joshi, bounced back after an opening loss and 
look set to be real challengers moving forward.
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DODGEBALL LEAGUE
“Dodge, duck, dip, dive… and dodge!” - with those famous words, Mr. Sharie launched 
our Dodgeball League into action! Students enjoyed a high-energy introduction this 
week, and the first round of official matches kicks off next week. Expect fireworks!
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TENNIS LEAGUE
The opening week saw players testing 
their skills in friendly matches as we 
assessed levels and groupings. From 
next week, students will be placed into 
their mini-leagues against opponents 
of similar ability - all building toward 
the exciting ASA Cup Finals at the end 
of the season.

It’s been a brilliant start, and we can’t 
wait to see the leagues continue to 
grow in excitement, competition, and 
sportsmanship over the coming weeks. 
Well done to all of our players!

LEARNING GRAMMAR IN
A FUN AND INTERACTIVE
WAY
By Valeria Hammami,
Head of German
It’s no secret that German grammar can 
be a bit challenging. To make it easier for 
children to understand, learn, and practise, 
there are creative approaches - one of which 
is the Montessori method. Using this method, 
children can learn the parts of speech in 
German in a fun, imaginative, and interactive 
way, which also makes their learning and 
thinking visible!

In the Year 2 German programme, children 
were first introduced to the story “The Land 
of Speech Parts.” In this story, each part of 
speech has its own symbol - for example, 
the noun is represented by a black triangle. 
Each part of speech is presented through an 
interactive story or game, leaving a lasting 
impression on the children.
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At the beginning, the children meet Prince and Princess Noun, who rule the Land 
of the Parts of Speech. They give names to all objects, people, feelings, animals, and 
plants. All nouns are divided into different categories, and each category has its own 
castle. This imaginative setting helps children understand that all people, animals, 
things, plants, and feelings have names, live in a castle in this story, and must be 
written with a capital letter because they are names.

But Prince and Princess Noun don’t like to be alone - 
that’s why they always have a little guard with them: the 
definite or indefinite article.

So far in Year 2, the children have learned only nouns and 
articles. There are many more parts of speech to discover, 
and I can’t wait to continue the story and show the 
children the rest of the exciting adventures in the Land 
of Speech Parts!

A set of exercises complements the story, helping 
children practise their knowledge of the parts of speech. 
These exercises follow the same symbols and story, 
reinforcing grammar and sentence structure in a fun and 
memorable way.
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LITTLE EXPLORES, BIG ACHIEVEMENT
By Echo Li, Pre-Nursery Seahorses Class Teacher

Our Pre-Nursery children have had a 
wonderful week filled with exciting 
activities and opportunities for exploration. 
Continuing our topic All About Me, with a 
particular focus on community identity, we 
enjoyed an engaging tour around our Early 
Years building, discovering the different sea 
animals displayed outside each classroom. 
The children loved learning the names 
of the sea animals and had great fun 
imitating their movements.

They also enjoyed exploring 
painting and designing 
their own classroom sea 
creature pictures, as well 
as creating their own 
individual artwork. Through 
these activities, our little 
ones began to understand 
that they belong to a 
particular class and that this 
is our very own special little 
community.
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In addition, the children experienced their first fire drill of the term, an essential activity 
for keeping everyone safe. To prepare them, we have been sharing stories and enjoying 
songs about fire stations. We were very impressed by both the Pre-Nursery and 
Tadpoles children - a massive well done to all of them! Everyone followed instructions 
carefully, moved to the playground calmly, and stayed composed throughout the 
drill. It was wonderful to see their confidence and understanding grow, and we are 
extremely proud of how well they managed the experience.
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Overall, it has been a joyful and memorable week, full of learning, laughter, and 
celebrations. We are so proud of our little community and look forward to more 
exciting adventures and special moments together in the weeks ahead.

BEEGU’S BIG ADVENTURE IN YEAR 1
By Meera Cholera, Year 1 Leopards Class Teacher

In Year 1, the children have been exploring the story Beegu by 
Alexis Deacon through our IPC and English work. They stepped 
into Beegu’s shoes, using drama to imagine what it might be like 
to land on Earth and not be understood. Through activities such 
as “alien talk” games and hot-seating, the children developed 
empathy and confidence in speaking and listening, while 
meeting key expectations from the Year 1 National Curriculum.

Exploring stories, feelings, and the wider world through drama and writing

Building on this, the children planned brand-new adventures for Beegu, imagining 
her visiting famous landmarks around the world such as the Eiffel Tower and the 
Great Wall of China. They enjoyed sequencing events, drawing pictures, and writing 
diary entries from Beegu’s point of view. The work was fun and engaging, but it also 
supported important skills in literacy and geography - helping children practise writing 
sentences, using time words, and describing feelings, while developing a sense of 
global awareness.
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INTRODUCING OUR NEW SENSORY SPACES:
THE DEN AND THE CALM COVE
By Rhiana Mitchell, Inclusion Lead, Year 4 Kangaroos Class Teacher
This year, our Inclusion and Early Years teams are delighted to share the development of 
two dedicated Sensory Spaces in school - The Den in Primary and The Calm Cove in Early 
Years. These calm, supportive environments provide children with safe places to regulate 
their emotions, build confidence, and prepare themselves for successful learning.

Why Sensory Spaces Matter
Research shows that sensory-friendly environments have 
a profound impact on children’s development. When 
children are provided with calm, structured opportunities 
to regulate their nervous systems, they are better able to:

Manage emotions - lowering stress and anxiety and 
reducing the likelihood of emotional overwhelm.

Improve cognitive function - regulation activates the 
“thinking brain,” making it easier to concentrate, solve 
problems, and retain information.

Build self-esteem - being given a safe, welcoming space 
communicates that children’s feelings are valid and 
manageable, which boosts confidence and resilience.

Develop social skills - calm spaces provide the foundation 
for positive interactions with peers, as children are more 
able to listen, share, and communicate when regulated.
Neuroscience research (Center on the Developing Child, 
Harvard University) shows that children learn best when 
their brains are calm and organised. A regulated child can 
engage their prefrontal cortex (responsible for reasoning, 
memory, and focus) rather than being stuck in a stress-
response state. This means that the benefits of sensory 
spaces extend far beyond wellbeing - they directly 
support academic learning and long-term development.

Click here to check “Before/After”.

https://www.nordangliaeducation.com/bsb-sanlitun/-/media/bsb-sanlitun/news-events/2025/2509/wechat_20250916101115.mp4?rev=8a9f5aacbcea4f268df4274394a562c7&hash=DE25AC1C974A30AEA324AA6434FB21EB
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How We Use These Spaces
The Den and The Calm Cove are already being used as 
hubs for learning and support, used in many different 
ways:

Academic Support Groups - small group interventions, 
memory and recall practice, and targeted learning.

Motor Skills Development - activities to strengthen 
both gross and fine motor skills, supporting 
handwriting, coordination, and independence.

Social Groups - guided opportunities for children 
to practise turn-taking, teamwork, and building 
friendships through Lego and other activities.

Reflection and Emotional Regulation - a safe, 
welcoming place for children to take time out, manage 
big feelings, and return to class ready to learn.

Supporting the Whole Child
Our goal as the Inclusion team, and indeed as a whole school, is to nurture every child 
emotionally, socially, and academically. The sensory spaces allow us to meet children 
where they are, offering both proactive support (through groups and targeted teaching) 
and responsive support (through safe reflection time when emotions run high).

Our hope is that these spaces give children the message that they are valued, capable, 
and supported - an ethos that is one of the foundations our school community is 
built on. By helping them feel calm, confident, and connected, we are unlocking their 
ability to succeed - not only in their learning today, but in building the self-esteem and 
resilience they will carry into the future.

If you have any questions or require any further information or advice regarding 
sensory support for your child, please contact your child’s class teacher as well as Miss 
Mitchell and the Inclusion Team.
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